
Notice of Modifications to Proposed Regulation Text and Resumption of Public Hearing 
Cultivation Updates; Minimum Sanitation Standards (DCC 2025-01-R, July 2025) Page 1 of 2 

State of California 
Department of Cannabis Control 

California Code of Regulations, Title 4, Division 19 
Notice of Extension of Written Comment Period and Rescheduling of Public 

Hearing: 
Commercial Cannabis Cultivation Updates; Minimum Sanitation Standards 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Cannabis Control (Department) is 
extending the comment period and rescheduling the public hearing noticed in its Notice 
of Modifications to Proposed Regulation Text and Resumption of Public Hearing issued 
on July 18, 2025. 

Extended Written Comment Period 

The written comment period that began on Friday, July 18, 2025, and was originally 
scheduled to end on Monday, August 4, 2025, is extended and will end on Monday, 
August 11, 2025. Any interested person, or their authorized representative, may submit 
written comments relevant to the proposed text modifications by mail or email to: 

Department of Cannabis Control 
Legal Affairs Division 
2920 Kilgore Road 
Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 
E-mail: publiccomment@cannabis.ca.gov 

All written comments received by Monday, August 11, 2025, that pertain to the 
proposed text modifications will be considered by the Department and summarized and 
responded to in the Final Statement of Reasons. 

Rescheduled Public Hearing 

The virtual public hearing originally scheduled to begin at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, 
August 5, 2025, is rescheduled and will begin at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, August 12, 
2025. 

Attendees may participate via WebEx online meeting platform or telephone 
conferencing. To participate via WebEx online meeting platform, please contact Randy 
Allen at (916) 465-9025 or Randy.Allen@cannabis.ca.gov by 4:30 p.m. on Monday, 
August 11, 2025, to request a link to the meeting. A link to the meeting will also be 
posted on the Department’s website no later than 9:00 a.m. the day of the hearing. 

For those who wish to attend the hearing in person, including those who require 
reasonable accommodations, limited seating will be available in the Department 
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Hearing Room, 2920 Kilgore Road, Rancho Cordova, CA 95670. Please contact Randy 
Allen at (916) 465-9025 or Randy.Allen@cannabis.ca.gov by 4:30 p.m. on Monday, 
August 11, 2025, to request to attend the hearing in person or by 4:30 p.m. on Monday, 
August 4, 2025, if reasonable accommodations are necessary. 

Participants will be given instructions on how to provide oral comment once they have 
accessed the hearing. The hearing will proceed on the dates noted above until all 
testimony is submitted or 12:00 p.m., whichever is later. At the hearing, any person may 
present oral or written statements or arguments relevant to the proposed action. The 
Department requests, but does not require, that persons who make oral comments at 
the hearing also submit a written copy of their testimony via email. 
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